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Hello fellow 
Edgewater 
Club 
members; as 
Fall 
approaches 

and many of us start to 
prepare for our return back 
to the sunshine state, know 
that the club is planning for 
your return with many of 
the pre Covid-19 activities 
that we so enjoyed, so stay 
tuned for more 
information to follow. 
Again this month, Iõd like 
to remind our members 
that Covid-19 with its 
Delta variant is still 
around. I would ask that if 
you are not feeling well or 
have been in close contact 
with someone with Covid-
19, that you please stay 
away from the clubhouse 
so as not to spread it to our 
members who may have a 
compromised immune 
system. Stay safe and 
healthy. 

I just returned from a 5-week vacation to my home state of Michigan and had a wonderful 
time. There have been many home sales in our parks this year. If you have new neighbors, 
please ask them to contact me so that I can meet with them. If you are a new member and 
have already met with me but haven't picked up your name badges yet, please contact me. I 
can be reached at irenechmura@att.net or 248-840-9159.  

A SALUTE  TO  OUR  V ETERANS   BY  N ANCY  FOURNIER  

Our 3rd Annual Salute to Our Veterans will be on 
Thursday, November 11, 2021 with a special event 
luncheon. The program will be starting at 11:00 am. This 
event is open to all in our Edgewater community. 
Traditionally, this is an American holiday, but we certainly 
welcome and encourage all Military Veterans to 
participate. Lunch this year will be available from 5 
Piggies BBQ Food Truck thanks to the efforts of Ray and 
Bonnie Shepherd.  They will serve from 11 am until 2:30 
pm for our Veterans Day Event.  We will have runners 
available to get your order if you are unable to stand in 
line.  Watch for further details on the menu and costs 

involved. If you would like to be included in our Military Wall of Honor collage, please 
provide us with a small military photo if you did not provide us one previously (in 2019 or 
2020). Include your name, branch and dates of service and bring it back with you or mail it 
to Nancy Fournier 6263 Parakeet Road ð Englewood, Florida 34224. We will collect 
these until November 5th. We will be raffling a beautiful special Valor Military Quilt 
handmade and donated by Judi Gatter honoring all five branches of service. Raffle tickets 
will be available in mid-October during coffee hour.  All proceeds from this raffle will go 
to the Disabled American Veterans. We are calling this raffle the Chairmanõs Raffle in 
Memory of Cheryl Miller who was co-chair of this event along with me and brought this 
event to the Edgewater Club in 2019. Watch here for further details. 

Edgewater Newsletter Editors: Noella Menard (noellamenard@gmail.com) & Linda Annunziello (lannunziello@gmail.com) 

FOOD  PANTRY   BY  JOHN  & BECKY  GRENIER  

Hello everyone! As we all know, this is peak Hurricane season. The food pantryõs needs in this regard are water and small 
bottles of Gatorade. Always in need are canned fruits, pasta sauce, small cans of creamed soups, small cans of chicken and 
instant potatoes. Travel size toiletries are always welcomed for their homeless clients. Thank you all so much for the difference 
you make with your continued donations to St. Davidõs Jubilee Centerõs Food and Clothing Banks. KT, Becky & John 



M ENõS CLUB   BY  BILL  BUTLAND  

SUNSHINE  NEWS   BY  MARY  BARNEY  
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Wow, the season is almost here. At present we are planning on a full season of suppers and breakfasts. If anything changes, I 
will let everyone know in my updates. Thanks to all who responded to volunteer to help. Appears we will have a volunteer 
force for the October meal which will be a Rib Dinner on Saturday Oct 23rd; meal will comprise of ribs, coleslaw, baked 
beans, roll & butter and ice cream sandwiches. I will let everyone know the ticket price in the October newsletter. The 
tickets will go on sale on Oct 12th and 19th. Our first Men's Club meeting will be on Saturday, Oct 2nd, at 10:00 a.m. in 
the all- purpose Room at the Clubhouse. We will firm up all volunteers for the October meal and discuss the oncoming 
season. 

Sympathy cards were sent to: Patti & Stu Minke, 6233 Oriole Blvd., on the death of their daughter Darla and also to 
Mike Wilson, 1288 Dalton Drive, Forest Va 24551, on the passing of his wife, Darla; Vicki  and Kelly Clements, 2721 
Grebe Lane /W194S7782 Overlook Bay Road, Muskego, WI 53150 on the death of Vickiõs mother, Donna Carlson, 1555 
Sanderling Dr.; Veronica Gardas, 6191 Partridge Ave. (338 Laurel Dr., Honesdale, Pa, 18432) on the passing of her 
husband Ron who was very active in the club, playing cards, bocce, golfing, fishing, Menõs Club, and volunteered in many 
committees and activities; Doris Lavoie, 6204 Falcon Dr. (54 Maple St., Rochester, NH 03867) on the passing of her 
daughter, Donna and to Carl Davis, 6204 Falcon Dr., (112 Remick Rd., Effingham NH 03882) on the passing of his wife 
Donna who passed away from kidney cancer; Donna chaired the NH Day festivities, and was involved in many other 
activities.  I want to wish everyone a safe rest of the summer. Wash your hands, and wear masks if necessary. If anyone 
wishes to have a card sent to anyone, please let me know at marybarney84@gmail.com.  Blessings 

CRAZY  B RIDGE   BY  BOB  & PAT  CAMERON  

Because Crazy Bridge was mistakenly confused with the game of Bridge, we have changed the 
name of this fun game to CRAZY CARDS. It truly is a game that has no resemblance to bridge 
and is played for pure fun and laughs. It consists of tables of four people who play in teams, 
playing 4 games of varying rules. At the end of the 4 games, they add their score and the couple 
with the highest score moves to the next highest table. The next set of 4 games are totally 
different with different scoring, sometimes with the high scoring adding 10 points to their 
score; other times the losers may gain the whole score. The changes are clearly pointed out on 
the score sheet so that there is no mix-up. At the end of every 4 sets, partners change and move 

to another table. It is a great way to meet new people or be joined with your partner during the game. At the ends of 5 rounds 
the scores are added and the person with the highest score is the winner and so on. As we play for $1 per person, and there are 
4 winners or more if there are several tables, everyone has a chance of winning. People have had pure clean fun and laughs 
galore. To have the most fun, we need a minimum of 12 people, but more is even more fun. We play the 2nd and 
4th Thursdays of each month, beginning at 1:00 p.m.  We hope more will join us in September and more each month as more 
return each month.  See you then. 

B UNCO  & S WIM  CLASSES  BY  LEE CAVEY  

Pat Shireman and I have decided to cancel pot lucks and buncos until further notice.  There will be one more 
pool lunch on Sept. 6th after class, which is still going strong, Monday to Friday at 10:00 a.m. 
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L EMON  BAY  ISLES POA  BY  NANCY  FOURNIER  

H OLIDAY  ESTATES I I I  HOA  BY  MIKE  SWIONTEK  

Howdy Neighbors, Summer is moving along and it is now moving to the height of Hurricane season. At this time, we have been 
lucky with the storms. I hope that continues. As always, people change contact information.  Recently I had to change contact 
information for some of my accounts and it is sometimes difficult contacting you, if you have changed your phone, address or 
email please let us know at  Holidayestates3@gmail.com. It has come to our attention that the canal (Tanager & Sanderling) has a 
lot of Hydrilla; it is an aggressive, invasive plant and is native to Eastern Hemisphere; U.S. strains possibly originated in Asia. It 
could have been brought into the US for use in aquariums.  It crowds out native species and impedes boating.   It is listed as one of 
the worst aquatic weeds in the world, and millions of dollars are spent each year to control it in natural systems, canals and 
reservoirs, and irrigation channels. It blocks sunlight to submerged vegetation and outcompetes native plant species.  Several 
species of fish tend to grow smaller in waters infested by this weed.  This species is most likely to be spread to new areas as a 
hitchhiker on boats and fishing gear.  So please be careful when you fish here and travel to another lake.  Also please make sure 
your boat or tackle are cleaned before you boat or fish in our lakes or canals.  We will most likely have to treat it chemically, and 
this fall buy fish to eat it.  We will also have to get an Aquatic Committee representing all of the Associations on the waterfront. If 
you are interested in serving on it, please contact me.  I imagine someone who fishes in the lake would certainly be interested in 
serving.  

I know you are thinking of how you miss being together in the park and participating in activities.  With that in mind be aware 
that Holiday Estates III will be looking for some volunteers when you get back.  Every year there are elections so we will need a 
nominating committee chairperson, committee and candidates starting in November. In January, we will need to do the HUD 
survey.  We need a chairperson and workers to contact the homes in the community.  We will also need an audit committee. For 
the fun lovers, we need a decorating committee chairperson. That one usually is not very difficult to staff. Please work for your 
community to keep it a great place. Iõll be looking forward to seeing you all soon. 

Where did the summer go? September is here ð soon many of our Snowbirds will be returning to our winter haven. We are 
happy to have you back in beautiful Lemon Bay Isles. Even with the world in the state it is in, we are happy to have everyone 
back. To our Canadian friends and neighbors, we hope this pandemic will not affect you this season and we will be able to see you 
soon. Please remember to familiarize yourselves with the Deed Restrictions and By-Laws of the LBI Property Owners 
Association. If you don't have a copy, you can go onto the Edgewater Club Website and click on the link for Lemon Bay Isles to 
find them. There is nothing worse than your Board of Directors having to call or send you a letter telling you that you are in 
violation. Remember, the Board does not get paid and we are all volunteers. We, like everyone else, moved to Lemon Bay Isles 
because we want to enjoy our retirement years in paradise! Let's work together. The LBI Board is available to residents 
throughout the year. Our contact information for all Board Members is in the phone directory and also on the Edgewater Club 
website. Should you need assistance, please feel free to reach out to any Board Member. Homes are continuing to sell quickly, 
and even before they hit the market. If you are putting your home on the market, please give your Realtor or the Buyer the 
Application Form to complete prior to the Closing. If you need a form, you can contact any Board Member or go to the 
Edgewater Club Website ð Member Information ð Documents - Lemon Bay Isles and it is listed as Application Form. Again, the 
Renter Form was updated to include the Renterõs telephone number and Email address so Bill Butland can include these people in 
his Edgewater Club update.  Please contact a Board Member for a copy or go to the Edgewater Club website under Member 
Information ð Documents ð Lemon Bay Isles and it is listed as Renters Information.  Please fill it out for your Renters and return 
it to Nancy Fournier Lemon Bay Isles President c/o 2840 Waxwing , Englewood, Florida 34224 or by email at 
nfournier3441@gmail.com.  

Our first 2021/2022 LBI Membership meeting is scheduled for November 17, 2021. Please mark your calendar and Save the 
date! Remember that Hurricane season peaks in September and lasts until November 30th; be prepared, have a plan, be aware of 
the weather, listen to the warningsémost of all stay safe. Please look around your property to ensure that everything is safely 
secured. If your neighbors left things out try to secure those if possible. Wherever you are spending your fall, please stay healthy 
and safe until we are all together again! 
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B OCCE N EWS BY  R ON  AND  D EBBIE  SCHULTZ  

EUCHRE  BY  PAT  & BOB  CAMERON  

Euchre will also resume on Wednesday nights, beginning, September 8th, at 6:15 p.m. at the 
clubhouse. There are many people in our parks who play Euchre. We hope you will come and join 
friends in fun game. All who enjoy it, please join us. 

Hello everyone! It's time to think about Bocce. I hope by January Covid will be a thing of the past. If you have 
not signed up, please send me your information Name: Telephone, email, desired play day, Wednesday, 
Thursday, or either day. And if you would be available to sub. Please contact us after Sept. 19/21 at 608-220-
6513 

Tom & Marge Nink, 1384 Blue Heron Dr.; Tel: 231-839-7486 (Tom), 231-590-3332 (Marge); 
Email: tomandmarge@charter.net; Northern Address: Manton, MI 

N EW  MEMBERS ! 

Hi I would like to have anyone who has joined our clubhouse this season, to please contact me; and I would be happy to give 
you a tour of (your) clubhouse and explain all of the activities and maybe meet new people. Iõm on the board of directors; I 
live at 1360 Sanderling Dr. 774-722-3279 and my email Steeleann017@gmail.com. I hope you are enjoying our wonderful 
community. 

I NFORMATION  FOR  N EW  M EMBERS  B Y  A NN  STEELE 

B ROADWAY  PALMS  D INNER  T HEATRE     BY  PAT  CAMERON  

Welcome to a new season of wonderful shows at the dinner theater. The first show, "Sound of Music" will be held Friday, 
November 12th. A reminder, your reservation and payment needs to be made by October 15th. The second production, 
ôõSinging in the Rainõõ will be January 19th  and the third production is in February, and it will be  "Chicago."  We have 
been your hosts for several years, and now it is time for us to step aside. The time has come for someone to step up and 
take over these enjoyable day trips. The planning is easy, so if you are interested please call me at 417-230-1008 or email 
me at putterinpat@gmail.com. If interested in any of the shows, please call or send your reservation and payment to Pat 
Cameron at 1521 Sanderling Dr, Englewood, FL 34224. 

Crossword Answers 




